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DRAFT MINUTES
These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of 

North Plainfield, NJ on Monday, 14 October 2014.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Tuesday, October 14, 2014 at 7:30 p.m. at the North Plainfield Council Chambers, 263 Somerset Street, North Plainfield, New Jersey.

PRESENT:


Council Members:
Lawrence La Ronde





Everett Merrill





Keiona Miller 
Frank Righetti 




Douglas M. Singleterry, Council President


Also Present: 

Michael Giordano, Jr., Mayor

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator


Anne Marie Rizzuto, Esq., Associate Borough Attorney 





Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk 


ABSENT:

Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes (excused)





Frank “Skip” Stabile (excused) 


The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Council President Singleterry.             


Council President Singleterry requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces.

The Council President read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 9, 2013.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 10, 2013, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of March 20, 2014 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."

PRESENTATION: 
Francine Gargano, Esq., a representative from the Somerset County Bar Foundation presented a check in support of the North Plainfield D.A.R.E. Program. 

MAYORAL PROCLAMATION: 


Mayor Giordano read the following Proclamation:

I, Michael Giordano, Jr., Mayor of the Borough of North Plainfield, New Jersey, do hereby proclaim that Halloween will be celebrated in the Borough of North Plainfield on Friday, October 31, 2014.  Door-to-door Trick or Treating shall begin no earlier than 3:00 pm on this date and end no later than 8:00 pm.

PUBLIC COMMENT:  
Frank N. D’Amore Sr., 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, encouraged consideration of the FinCredit program which administers property tax credits for shopping at participating merchants. 

Barbara Ahles, 374 Richard Way, North Plainfield, commended the Borough’s efforts with the rat infestation in her neighborhood.  

Dolores Hayden, 248 Carol Road, North Plainfield, voiced her concerns with the rat bait traps, advising they are full of feces.  Explaining the traps will continue to be monitored, Mr. Hollod explained it may take time for the population to decrease.  

NEW BUSINESS:
1.
Annual Audit – D.E.H.  Robert Morrison was present for the discussion.  Mr. Morrison explained this was a financial statement audit.  He noted a significant increase in the fund balance which started at $1,200,000 and now sits at $2,300,000.  The property tax collection rate increased from 96% to 97.6% which is very positive, he remarked.  He commended the Borough’s full compliance relative to the bidding process and contracts’ requirements.  Warning against potential violations of the Contracts Law, Mr. Morrison spoke of the need to obtain requisitions before ordering supplies.  Explaining that the ordinances authorizing local improvements are better than ten years old, he urged for the cancellation of the prospective assessments to eliminate them from the books.  Mr. Morrison thanked the Borough staff for their cooperation.   
2.
Discussion:  Best Practices Inventory – D.E.H.  Patrick DeBlasio, CFO, was present for the discussion.  Mr. Hollod advised that the Borough is entitled to the full amount of State aid this year.  Mr. DeBlasio urged for the implementation of these best practices to ensure improvement next year.     
3.
Grant Application and Execution of Grant Contract with NJ Dept. of Transportation for Grove Street Road Improvement Project – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod advised that Grove Street is an ideal candidate for a road improvement project.  
4.
Master Plan Presentation – D.M.S.  Art Bernard and Richard Scalia were present for the discussion.  Mr. Bernard explained the Master Plan had not been updated since 1974 and inclusion of the “green” sustainability element would be beneficial.  He reported that homeowners would benefit from tax abatement.  An increase in downtown parking would create a walking community.  As part of the sustainability program, a bikeway is a possibility.  A Borough Hall expansion of the entire block to Somerset School would create more storage and parking.  Mr. Hollod suggested the Council give direction to the Borough Attorney for a Land Use Ordinance.  Ms. Rizzuto requested time to become conversant with the material and proposed consideration of a sub-committee.  Mr. Scalia offered to work with the attorney to prepare the language of the ordinance.     
5.
Final Payment and Change Order for Oswald Enterprises, Inc. for CCTV Inspection and Sanitary Sewer Cleaning – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod noted that the change order indicates a reduction in the final amount.    

6.
Noise Ordinance – F.S.S.  Council President Singleterry indicated that the noise ordinance discussion will be held at the next meeting.  
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:  
Ms. Miller thanked the Somerset County Bar Foundation for their donation. 
Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Merrill and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 9:23 p.m.








Borough Clerk

Council President
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